
 
 

 

 

 

March 25, 2020 
 
BSE Limited 
Listing Department, 
Phiroze Jeejeebhoy Towers, 
Dalal Street, 
Mumbai 400 001 
 
 
Scrip Code : 500150 

National Stock Exchange of India Limited 
Listing Department, 
Exchange Plaza, 5th Floor, 
Plot No. C/1, G Block, 
Bandra Kurla Complex, 
Bandra (East) , Mumbai-400 051 
 
Scrip code : FOSECOIND 

 
Dear Sirs, 
 
Sub: Compliances under Regulation 30 of SEBI (Listing Obligations and Disclosure 
Requirements) Regulation, 2015 
 
Re: Notice of temporary disruption of operations due to COVID-19 (Coronavirus) pandemic 
 
In terms of Regulation 30 of the SEBI (Listing Obligations and Disclosure Requirements) Regulation 
2015, we would like to inform you that because of the severe nature of the current global COVID-19 
(coronavirus) pandemic and in compliance with the government directives, the Company has 
temporarily closed down its factories at Pune and Puducherry from Monday 23rd March, 2020, until 
further notice. 
 
As a responsible corporate citizen, Foseco India Limited (the Company) is committed to protect the 
health and well-being of its employees and community, whilst ensuring to safeguard its business 
continuity. In this regard, the Company has advised its employees to follow 'Work from Home' policy 
until further directions. Though the security personnel and the employees working in the information 
technology department have been advised to closely monitor the situation at the plants, while 
maintaining safe distance amongst themselves and avoid any gathering. 
 
It may kindly be noted that during these unforeseen and unprecedented times, the Company’s sales 
and profitability will get impacted until such time the factories remain shut. It is difficult to quantify the 
same in financial terms. 
 
We will keep the Stock Exchanges informed as and when any significant developments will be noted. 
The delay in this submission may please be condoned considering the unusual situation that we have 
been put into. 
 
You are requested to take the above on record. 
 
Thanking you, 
 
Yours faithfully, 
For FOSECO INDIA LIMITED 
 
Sd/- 
Mahendra Kumar Dutia 
Controller of Accounts and Company Secretary 
 
Note: Due to the lockdown and subsequent restrictions imposed on free movement of people by the 
central/state governments, work from home has been a preferred option. It has become difficult to 
submit a signed and stamped copy for a temporary period. Accordingly, this submission may please be 
treated as a valid submission. 


